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in the development of the fishing industry, and a refrigeration engineer is also 
working in Ceylon in the same field. In addition, the Canadian Government is 
paying the expenses of a survey being undertaken in Pakistan by the Common­
wealth Biological Control Service with a view to setting up a biological control 
station in that country. 

The Consultative Committee on the Colombo Plan held its fourth meeting at 
Karachi, Pakistan, in March 1952, which was attended by a Canadian delegation 
led by Mr. George J. Mcllraith, M.P. Its main task was to prepare a report 
on the achievements of the Plan during 1951-52. This Report* outlines the 
progress made and the plans for 1952-53, and it contains separate sections describing 
the activities of each member of the Colombo Plan, whether a contributing or a 
receiving country. 

Satisfied that the Plan is operating on a sound basis, Parliament approved a 
further contribution of $25,000,000 to provide Canadian economic aid under the 
Colombo Plan during the fiscal year 1952-53. 

*Obtainable from the Queen's Printer, Ottawa. 


